There was a regular meeting of the Flemingsburg City Council Monday, February 10, 2020 at 6:00 p.m. in the City Annex.  Council members present were Angie Graham, Blake Harmon, Danny Carpenter, Meredith Story, and Ricky Hurst. Council member Georgianna Sparks was absent. Mayor Robert F. Money presided.
	Mayor Money called the meeting to order. Councilman Carpenter led the Pledge of Allegiance.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]  Minutes of the January 13, 2020 meeting were presented.  Councilman Harmon moved to approve the minutes.  Councilman Carpenter seconded the motion.  All were in favor. Motion carried.
Dr. Pamela Vaught from the January House updated the council on the current state of the facility. She reported that the January House was recognized at the state level as the first successful rural program. Dr. Drury, who also works with the January House, reported that since the facility opened 2 years ago, they have served 21-22 individuals, and they have a 70-75% success rate. Dr. Vaught stated that they had not had any complaints or problems. She thanked the council for giving them the opportunity to serve in our community. 
Crystal Ruark, Chamber of Commerce Director, gave her report. 
Councilman Story stated that the Finance Committee met to discuss the audit report from FY 2018-2019. There was a mistake found, but Morgan and Associates corrected the pages. He reported that according to the audit, the City appeared to basically be breaking even. Councilman Story made a motion to approve the audit. Councilman Harmon seconded. All were in favor. Motion carried. 
Mayor Money introduced the resolution for the Municipal Aid Co-op Program Contract. Roll call went as follows: Hurst-for, Graham-for, Harmon-for, Carpenter-for, Story-for, Sparks-absent. Majority being for, the resolution passes. 
Police Chief Brian Bowling discussed on-street parking with the council. He suggested breaking the streets into two groups: those that don’t need on-street parking and those where residents have no other option than on-street parking. Chief Bowling stated that the ordinance needs to be redone to state that the police can tow a vehicle before citation. Mayor Money assigned this issue to the Public Safety Committee. 
Phillip Hurt, contracted building inspector, addressed council about a new Pride Initiative that the codes department wants to begin. In hopes to bring pride back to our town, the codes enforcement feels that council needs to strengthen the ordinances already in place, set up public education (through FCA-TV and newspapers), and establish a code enforcement board. Mr. Hurt said the zoning code needs updated and there needs to be a clear definition of what constitutes city streets. Mayor Money assigned this new initiative to the Buildings and Grounds Committee.
Joetta Marshall, City Clerk, was absent from the meeting. Council received reports. 
Mike McIntosh, Codes Enforcer, was absent from the meeting. Council received a written report.
Dave Gray from FCA-TV provided a written report.
Police Chief Brian Bowling provided a written report. Chief Bowling announced the police department will be taking part in a firearms simulator. Christian Soister will start at the academy in April 2020. He let the council know that the Recovery Center has billboards advertising their new location in Flemingsburg. They are set to open mid-March. 
Public Works Director Joe Dunaway provided a written report. He announced that there are two employees that have finished their probation: Justin Carrington and Trevor Jones. They are both now full-time. Travis Engle received his Class II WTP license.  
Employee and Public Safety Committee will meet on March 13th to discuss the codes and parking issues. 
The Finance Committee met to discuss the audit. Councilman Story reported that he and Mayor Money attended the Morehead/Rowan County Tourism Committee meeting. 
The Parks and Recreation Committee met and discussed the baseball field. They requested a list of things already purchased for the field. Joe Dunaway suggested they bring Gene Hickerson on board because he had purchased things on behalf of the city. The committee also discussed fencing around the creek for the outdoor basketball league. 
Councilman Carpenter asked about some bills from the check registers. He also stated that all restaurants except the Mexican restaurant seem to be charging the restaurant tax. Chief Bowling stated there had been a misunderstanding with the owners of the restaurant and the city, but all had been clarified. 
Mayor Money mentioned looking into placing handrails coming down the sidewalks on courthouse hill to assist citizens walking down the sidewalks. 
  	 There being no further business, Councilman Harmon moved to adjourn the meeting. Councilwoman Graham seconded the motion. Meeting adjourned at 7:04 p.m. 
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